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She adds: ñCompleting a sewing project also fosters 
a sense of achievement and can boost a childôs self-
worth. Iôm delighted to see how some children have    

blossomed over the past few 
weeks - particularly one 
youngster not long arrived 
from Eastern Europe, with 
little experience of a typical     
classroom environment and a 
limited grasp of English, who 
has been totally engaged in 
the sessions and has really 
grown in confidence.ò 

Jan is pictured with Sacred Heart Teaching Assistant 
Kerry Pattinson and (l-r) Ali, Kaycee, Lukasz & Mahan  

 Pupils from 
Sacred 
Heart RC 
Primary 
School 
have been 

on pins and needles 
over the past few 
weeksé and not just 
in anticipation of an 
impending visit from 
Father Christmas! 
The youngsters have 
also been taking part 
in a series of fun,   
interactive sewing 
workshops delivered 
by the vice-chair of 
Leigh Neighbours, 
Jan Eckersley.  

 

Sew simple 
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During the sessions, the children have learnt how 
to create pin cushions, lavenderïscented sachets 
and various Christmas decorations. 
 

As well as finding out about sewing patterns and 
other tools of the trade, each of the junior dress-
makers also learnt their way around a sewing    
machine, from how to thread the needle and      
position the fabric, to applying just the right 
amount of pressure to the foot pedal to get the 
machine going. 

ñTheyôve done so well 
and taken everything 
on board so quickly,ò 
says Jan. ñI expected 
them to feel slightly 
overwhelmed - but far 
from it! They have been 
entirely immersed in the 
workshops and have  
enjoyed themselves. 

ñLearning to sew is a 
valuable life skill and an 
ideal craft activity for 
children. Whilst having 
fun, theyôre also         
developing hand/eye     
co-ordination, improving 
manual dexterity, 
demonstrating attention 
to detail and applying 
focussed concentration 
to the task at hand.ò 

Jan is now looking to share her sewing skills with 
families and is keen to hear from other volunteers 
who can help her deliver more sessions in schools. 
ñIôd love to get mums and dads sewing. Itôs a really 
sociable pastime which encourages people to come 
together. It can be great fun ï if at times a little 
galling when things donôt 
exactly go according to 
plan. But you come to 
learn thatôs all part of the 
appeal!ò 
 
If you'd like to get        
involved, or have some 
fabric or haberdashery 
items that you would like 
to donate, please email us  
at info@lnpb.org.uk 


